
Today’s Meeting

Club Annual Meeting
and Election

The nominating committee presents the
slate of officers and board members for the 

2008-2009 Rotary year.
	 • President............... Lois Wilson
	 • Vice President...... Paul Frank
	 • Secretary............... Glenn Yarborough, Jr.
	 • Treasurer................ Jamie Bleakley
	 • Past President...... Scott Mills
	 • Board Members	D arren Ewing
		  Kathy Martin
		  Carmen Martinez
		  Scott Monett
		T  im Morahan

December 18, 2007      Paul Sawtell & David Coyle 

Upcoming 
Speakers

• Dec. 25 - No Meeting
• Jan 1, 2008 - No Meeting

Happy New Year!!

Last Week 

Last week Phyllis Verhalen aka Julia Dent Grant 
discussed her life with General Grant. Phyllis has 
researched the life of the former first lady and 
extracted significant and colorful anecdotes (as 
opposed to antidotes) in her characterization of Mrs. 
Grant. 

Announcements

Kathy Martin thanks all of those who participated in 
Adopt-a-Family. Alternative House is December 20; 
we will help with serving dinner. 

Happy Talk Continued

Happy Talk

Kevin Stone recently secured a contract with 
Coors (sorry guys, no free samples). Larry Deigh 
was off to Orlando to play golf. Bob Rosenbaum 
and others attended Hank Custer’s memorial. Ed 
Holman was happy he went to the Holiday Party, 
he found Lois Wilson’s purse and returned it to her. 
Pastor Bob Driver-Bishop’s daughter won top prize 
in a photography contest at Savannah College, a 
judge was Annie Liebovitz. Matt Wallace’s wife is 
returning Democratic Youth event in Serbia. Paul 
Sawtell nearly froze to death at the Redskin’s victory 

Thursday night, and thanked Helen Hergenroeder 
for the tickets. Kenny Yang went to California to see 
his granddaughter compete in Northern California 
gymnastics event, the seven year old placed 10th. 
Chet Gray went to Solomon’s Island Yacht Club Parade 
of Lights and bought gas for $2.75 a gallon (that’s 
why we call it Happy Talk). Vance Zavela’s daughter 
performed in Hanukkah celebration at his Synagogue 
and at Chesterbrook Community. Celia Ford is happy 
all of her kids are in town. Ed Shahin is happy he is 
bound by chains of gold to his consulting job. Thanks 
to Jamie Bleakley for a wonderful Holiday Party.

Happy December 
Birthdays!

Pam Danner, Celia Ford, Bob Hahne, 
Scott Mills and Mark Weischedel are all celebrating 

birthdays in December.  Cheers!


